
 

 

 
 
 
April 13, 2023 

 
Families, 

 
I am writing to provide you with an update on the modular classroom structure at Halifax West High that 
was announced last fall.  

 
As we begin to install the modular units, we will need to close the school’s parking lot for the next two 
weekends. The parking lot will be closed from 4:00 p.m. Friday evening, to 11:00 p.m. Sunday evening 
each weekend. 
 
The safety and well-being of all are top priorities for the Halifax Regional Centre for Education. 
Additional safety measures will be in place throughout the weekend including site security and traffic 
control. Site fencing will also be extended to ensure pedestrian safety. 
 
Families can access a number of alternative parking opportunities nearby. 
 
Please be assured that this work will not impact learning. 

 
If you have any questions or concerns, please contact the HRCE Operations Services team at 
hrceoperations@hrce.ca. 

 
Sincerely, 

 
 
 

Kavita Khanna 

Director, Operations Services 

Halifax Regional Centre for Education 
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